Governor Eliot Spitzer seemed to reopen debate on the display of names at the WTC Memorial this week despite repeated attempts by Mayor Mike Bloomberg to declare the issue closed. In a joint press conference this week with New Jersey Gov. Jon Corzine and Mayor Bloomberg regarding rebuilding at the WTC site, Gov. Spitzer said in response to a question regarding the arrangement of names: “It is an issue that has rightly garnered a fair bit of attention and evoked strong emotion… I'll give you a lawyer's answer: Yes, I have opinions and, no, this is not the moment to begin that very public discussion. He added that he would "begin a public discussion about it because it is something I think we will try to work through at the right time and the right place to get to a resolution that satisfies everybody," as quoted in the Associated Press. 
Mayor Bloomberg has previously stated that the decision on the names (click for more information) was his to make as Chairman of the WTC Memorial Foundation and that his decision was final. He also claimed to have given up on satisfying everybody, a possibility that Gov. Spitzer apparently still hopes for. Some 9/11 family members have begun a campaign (http://www.savethe911memorial.com/) promoting their own plan for the display of names, which would include ages and denote where the victims worked.  "It's very encouraging," family member Sally Regenhard is quoted in the New York Post. “It is a truism that you can't please everyone, but a huge, overwhelming majority of families have rejected these random listings." Save the 9/11 Memorial claims 18,000 people have signed its online petition of support for their plan.  Some family members in VOICES support groups feel adamantly that the random listing of names would bring back memories of the search for their loved ones after 9/11. They feel strongly that any order, as opposed to random listings, would make the names of their loved ones easier to find. VOICES will continue to keep you informed on the latest developments in the continuing names debate. 
Another deadly train bombing in India has brought increased focus this week to the security of America’s rail and mass transit systems. Rep. Bennie Thompson (D-MS), the new chairman of the House Homeland Security Committee said he will make increased security on trains and subways a priority for the coming term. "Terrorists have yet again demonstrated that transportation systems are targets, and this notice must not be ignored. I call upon my colleagues in the House and Senate to work with me to secure our trains and public transit systems. We have received enough warnings. History will judge us if we don't act now," Rep. Thompson is quoted in United Press International coverage. According to Rep. Thompson’s estimates, The Department of Homeland Security currently spends one penny per passenger on mass transit security, while spending nine dollars per passenger on aviation security. The committee’s approval of the bill came merely three days after President Bush included only $175 million in transit security grants in his fiscal 2008 budget proposal. Similarly, the fiscal 2007 Department of Homeland Security appropriations bill (PL 109-295) made transit systems eligible for $175 million in security grants in the current fiscal year.

Rep. Thompson is holding committee hearings on mass transit and has promised to introduce legislation mandating more training for transit workers, whistle-blower protection for those who reveal security lapses, increased screening at stations and federal grants for mass-transit security. In the Senate, the Commerce, Science, and Transportation Committee reported out a rail security bill (S. 184) that would authorize $1.1 billion from fiscal years 2008 to 2011 to provide, among other things, system-wide security upgrades on Amtrak, funding for Amtrak’s Northeast corridor, and funding for freight railroads.  Also, the Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee recently sent legislation authorizing $3.5 billion to be spent over the next three years on transit security to the full Senate.

But some critics claim that more grant money will not necessarily make transit more secure. Heritage Foundation homeland security expert James Carafano told Cybercast News Service this week: "Focusing myopically on specific threats such as a terrorist attack on a U.S. train is a grave mistake. America is a vast nation with millions of people and trillions of dollars of infrastructure. Everything can't be hardened to the point that terrorists will be deterred, and hardening one target to the exclusion of everything else won't stop terrorists." In a January Senate hearing, Transportation Security Administration head Kip Hawley pointed out the inherent difficulty in fully securing systems that were designed with ease of access as a priority. "Many of these systems were designed with mobility and ease of access as an enabling fundamental underlying their operational success… Our security efforts must work within the framework of these systems and not hamper them. That inherent openness and mobility also presents us with our greatest security challenge," Hawley told the Commerce, Science, and Transportation Committee.

http://commerce.senate.gov/public/index.cfm?FuseAction=Hearings.Hearing&Hearing_ID=1808
The attack on a train traveling from India to Pakistan killed at least 68 people Sunday. It is the most recent in a string of high profile attacks on rail and mass transit systems stretching back to the March 11, 2004 attacks on commuter trains in Madrid which killed 191 people and injured thousands; the July 7, 2005 bombings of London mass transit which killed 52; and July 11, 2006 attack on Mumbai, India’s suburban railroad system which killed 209 people. 
